

## Oswego Police Department

Chief Jeffrey R. Burgner



# Homeowners Association Newsletter

November 1st, 2021

Editor – Deputy Chief Kevin Norwood

Volume 2021, Issue 11

#### **Photos of the Month**





Senior Center BINGO Event

The Oswego Police Department partnered with the Oswego Senior Center to host a rather soggy, but fun, lunchtime event for our local Seniors. The guests enjoyed a light lunch while playing several games of parking lot BINGO!



Daylight Saving Time ends at 2:00am on Sunday, November 7th.

Don't forget to set your clocks back one hour and change the batteries in your smoke detectors!

Comments or questions about this publication can be directed to Deputy Chief Kevin Norwood.

Oswego Police Department 3355 Woolley Road Oswego, Illinois 60543 Phone: 630-551-7300 knorwood@oswegoil.org

Don't miss the Village's emails and texts alerts! Sign Up Here

#### 2021 Oswego Christmas Walk - Save the Date!

This year's Oswego Christmas Walk, an annual downtown tradition, is returning in its original format along Main Street in downtown Oswego to kick off the 2021 holiday season!

The traditional Christmas Walk on Main Street will be held on Friday, December  $3^{rd}$ .

On Friday, December 10<sup>th</sup> from 4:30 – 8:00 pm, there will also be a Christmas Drive-through Celebration, featuring music, illuminated holiday displays, and appearances from some very special holiday guests at Venue 1012, Oswego's new home for the performing arts and entertainment at 1012 Station Drive. The drive through takes approximately 10-15 minutes. You are welcome to arrive anytime!



#### Internet Purchase Exchange Location

New signage was recently added in the front parking lot at the Oswego Police Department located at 3355 Woolley Road as a place for people to safely exchange internet purchases. These parking spots are covered my cameras where you can park and exchange items. We have noticed increased activity, and it's great to see the community taking advantage of this option that is much safer than allowing strangers to come to your home.



### **Accepting Applications!**



The Oswego Police Department would like to invite you to attend our FREE Citizens Police Academy (CPA). The CPA is a unique chance to see and experience the inside workings of your Police Department. Various Oswego Police Officers will introduce you to their world by sharing their areas of expertise and interest. The CPA runs for 13 weeks from 6:30 pm – 8:30 pm. The next Academy class will

 $begin\ just\ as\ soon\ as\ we\ have\ a\ full\ class,\ so\ please\ enroll\ now\ if\ interested.$ 

An application may be picked up at the Oswego Police Dept. or completed online. Additional information is available on our website at: <u>Citizen's Police Academy</u>. Please contact Officer Stephen Bailey at 630-551-7364 with any questions.